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August 6, 2003

Excellency:

I have the honor to transmit to Your Excellency a note from Mr. Alejandro Bonasso, Director General of the Inter-American Children’s Institute, dated July 1, 2003, ref. D.G. No. 356/02, forwarding an initial report on the situation of children and the family in the Americas, in accordance with several resolutions of the General Assembly.

Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


Luigi R. Einaudi


Assistant Secretary General

His Excellency

Ambassador Raymond Valcin

Permanent Representative of Haiti

  to the Organization of American States

Chair of the Permanent Council

Washington, D.C.

IIN
SPECIALIZED ORGANIZATION OF THE OAS

Inter-American
Children’s Institute

D.G. No. 356/02

Montevideo, July 1, 2003

Dear Mr. Secretary General:

I am pleased to advise that pursuant to the mandates received in due course from the OAS General Assembly and the Directing Council of the Inter-American Children’s Institute concerning preparation of a Report on the Situation of Children and the Family in the Americas, we are forwarding herewith an initial document covering Latin America exclusively.
This effort, spearheaded by a prominent team of researchers, has led to significant progress in the definition of a set of indicators that seek to describe accurately the situation of children and young people in the region, and especially, the more vulnerable whose rights have been infringed.  The information in the report is further intended to provide input for the training of public- and private-sector technical staff working in the various national children’s systems and for the planning and implementation of government policy relating to children to ensure the social, legal, and juridical protection of children and young people in the region.
We trust that the commitment to prepare these reports on an annual and bi-annual basis will be helpful to in-depth analysis of the situation of children and young people and that it will extend beyond the mere reporting on their situation or complaints about it.  We view preparation of the report as a process for progressively gathering information from new regions, as we continue to refine a system that is applicable to various national circumstances.  It is because of the difficulty in obtaining databases from some countries that this initial report only covers OAS member states in Latin America.  We trust that by 2004, we shall be able to include new countries and update information on those on which research has been conducted.


Sincerely,

Alejandro Bonasso


Director General

P.S. The Spanish and English versions of the report are attached herewith.

http://scm.oas.org/pdfs/2003/cp11668ea.pdf (Report)
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